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Permanent Mission of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea to the United Nations Office and Other International Organizations in Geneva
1. Chemin de Plonjon   1207 Geneva  Tel: 022 735 4370  Fax:  022 786 0662

Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

on the 4th cycle UPR of India
(41st Session of UPR Working Group, 10 November 2022)
Mr. President,

The DPRK delegation warmly welcomes delegation of India and notes with appreciation its fourth national report to the UPR.
We commend the Government of India for its strong efforts and tangible progress in implementing a comprehensive development strategy through accelerated economic growth and broader social safety nets, with a strong focus on vulnerable groups and on women and children.
My delegation wishes the Government of India greater success in its future endeavors for the promotion and protection of human rights, and recommends the following;
1. Continue its efforts to ensure safety and security of women, eliminate all forms of discrimination against women, and ensure their empowerment. 
2. Continue its efforts for ensuring universal access to affordable health care for all and with special emphasis on groups in situations of vulnerability, and enhancing the quality education as a foundation for improving their lives.

We wish India successful review.

Thank you.
�











